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CONSTRUCTION NOTICE 
 

TO: BUSINESS PERSONS AND RESIDENTS 
 

RE: FERMOR AVENUE BRIDGE OVER SEINE RIVER – BRIDGE REHABILITATION, PEDESTRIAN-
CYCLIST UNDERPASS STRUCTURE AND ROADWORKS FROM ST. ANNE’S ROAD TO 
ARCHIBALD STREET. 

 
We wish to advise you that the above street renewal project is anticipated to begin in early May 
2018 and weather permitting, be completed by the end of October 2019.  
 
The work will include rehabilitating the existing bridge, reconstructing Fermor Avenue with a new 
surface, including safety, geometric and access improvements, pedestrian and cyclist facility 
pathways including a new pedestrian-cyclist underpass through Fermor Avenue. 
 
The Project will be completed in two stages and includes the following work: 

 Stage 1 (May through October 2018) – Construction of the south half of the Pedestrian- 
Cyclist Underpass, north half of the bridge , Fermor Avenue/St. Anne’s intersection , and 
the eastbound lanes of Fermor Avenue between St. Anne’s intersection and the 
Pedestrian-Cyclist Underpass; and, 

 Stage 2 (April through October 2019) – Construction of the north half of the Pedestrian-
Cyclist Underpass, south half of the bridge, and Fermor Avenue between St. Anne’s and 
Archibald Street. 

 
One lane traffic westbound and one lane traffic eastbound Fermor Avenue will be maintained at all 
times during construction.  During winter 2018/2019 Fermor Avenue will be re-opened as two lanes 
of traffic westbound and two lanes of traffic eastbound.  Access to businesses and residential 
premises may be interrupted for short periods, but we will contact you in advance if that is 
required.  Some turning movements may be prohibited for short periods.  Those persons with 
accessibility needs are asked to contact the undersigned for additional information.  Winnipeg 
Transit stops may be temporarily relocated to accommodate construction activities. 
 
We will attempt to minimize the inconvenience and disruption as a result of this project.  Should 
you have any questions concerning the project at this time or during construction, please contact 
Dalene Nhem of Dillon Consulting Limited, at (204) 791-2978.  For further information, please go to 
http://winnipeg.ca/publicworks/construction/projects/fermor.stm.  Your patience during 
construction is appreciated.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
DILLON CONSULTING LIMITED 
 
cc: Councilor Matt Allard, St. Boniface Ward 
 Councilor Brian Mayes, St. Vital Ward 
 Debby Mikulik - City of Winnipeg, Customer Service Division - Public Works Department 
 Andrew Condon – Engineering Division – Public Works Department 
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